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Dear Parents/Carers 
 
This week started with a bang and it was so wonderful to see all pupils return to 
school so happy and keen for the next term. This term is incredibly busy, with SATs 
and the show taking the spotlight. Please keep an eye out for important dates for 
events. The pupils thoroughly enjoyed the disco on Wednesday and the children 
were very well behaved indeed. Huge thanks to FOAS for organising the event and to 
all the staff who stayed to help and dance the night away. The total raised was a 
brilliant £340! We will be using this to put towards some new equipment to support 
playtimes both in the playground and in the woods.  
 
Now that we are on the field more consistently at lunchtimes, there are lots of 
handstands, cartwheels and somersaults which is great! Some girls were finding 
themselves pulling their skirts down as they didn't want anyone to see their 
underwear and we have spoken to a few about a little pair of cycling shorts to help 
them to feel more confident with this. It does not form part of the uniform policy as 
it is not compulsory uniform, but purely optional for parents to enable the girls to 
wear a pair of shorts to protect their modesty should they choose. 
 
Sadly, Ms Holliday will be off school for a while as she prepares for, and recovers 
from, major surgery. We don't yet know how long this will be, and wish her a very 
speedy recovery. We have been working hard to ensure there is consistency in class 
for the days she will be off. We are pleased to say that from Monday, Mrs O'Rourke 
will be teaching in Bosigran on a Monday and Tuesday, and we are just finalising who 
will teaching in Kerris class on Fridays. We will update you further when we know 
more.  
 
Another piece of sad news - Mrs O'Neill has decided to retire at the end of this 
academic year. Mrs O'Neill is our longest standing member of staff having been here 
for 27 years! She has been a real asset to the school and made a positive impact on 
the pupils in all classes.  She will be greatly missed by all, but hopefully we can 
encourage her back for special events in the future! 
 
Have a great weekend 
 
Nichola Smith 
Headteacher 



Remember – safeguarding is  everyone’s 

responsibility 

If you have a safeguarding concern, please 

contact Nichola Smith (Designated 

Safeguarding Lead) at 

nsmith@alverton.tpacademytrust.org or, if 

it is out of school hours, please contact the 

Multi Agency Referral Unit on 0300 1231 

116;  

E-mail: 

multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk  

THIS IS OUR 

 

HELP YOUR SHELF 

 

How it Works 

 

It’s all free. 

 

Take what you need, 
whenever you need it. 

 

No Questions Asked – No Judgements Made 

 

Give what you can if you would like to. 

Donations wanted 
Our Help Your Shelf is looking 
rather bare. If you are able to bring 
in any non-perishable food items, 
cleaning products or toiletries, we 
would be very grateful. These will 
all go to helping our families and 
community. Thank you very much. 

Clubs 
 

All clubs start next week with 
the exception of Spanish club 
which did not have enough 
interest so will not be running 
on Mondays. 
 

Many clubs have waiting lists 
so if your child no longer wants 
their place, please let the office 
know asap.  

Wanted! 
 

If you have any old CDs or DVDs at 
home, KS1 would be very grateful 
for them to use for their Mazey 
sculptures. 
 

We are also very short of boys 
underpants (all ages) so if you have 
any spares they would be much 
appreciated.  
 

Please hand them into the office. 
Many thanks. 

A big thank you 
 

Many thanks to everyone who 
supported the school by attending 
Roo’s on the prom during  the 
holidays. The fancy dress and craft 
morning raised £85 for KS1 
gardening and outdoor equipment. 
A huge thank you to Esther L and 
her Mum  Emma for their 
generosity in  organising this. 

mailto:multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk


Tickets now on sale! 
Monday 28 April - Year 3 and 4 Choir parents 
Tuesday 6 May - everyone else 
£5 for adults, £2.50 for children aged 4 upwards (Alverton pupils free) 
Cash only please. 
Please remember to buy your tickets as soon as possible - they sell out 
very quickly! 



A huge welcome back. How was it? Did you achieve everything you set out to do? In the 
nicest way I sincerely hope not for if you did that makes me really envious and puts you in 
the camp of superhero in my world - in which case please tell me how you did it? I 
invariably start off with lots of plans and lists and superb ideas for things to do, places to 
go, people to see and so on, and I fully intend to stick to these lists. But I never do, and the 
reason is, quite simply, I never ever make enough time to do nothing. I don’t prioritise 
myself, and at some point within my favourite two weeks, normally week 2 as I run out of 
steam and good intentions (but not chocolate, never chocolate) I give in, make a coffee 
and do exactly what I want to do. And then I enjoy that so much I repeat it the next day. 
Heaven. To all of you lovely folks out there who are simply not able to have any time to 
yourselves because of your child care commitments, hang on in there, your day will come. 
But until then, if it all gets too much and you want somebody to talk to why not let me be 
that person? I can listen, smile and nod in all the right places. Until then, have a lovely 
weekend and take care. Much love, Mrs Daylak xxx  



0300 123 3393 

0808 802 6666 

0344 411 1444 

Penzance CTIPA Foodbank 

The CTIPA Foodbank in Penzance provides food for 
anyone in need. If their support would be helpful to 
you, just phone Veryan or Adele in the office in 
confidence on 01736 364087 and they can phone the 
Foodbank for you who will be able to help. 
The Foodbank are extremely busy at the moment and 
are very grateful for any donations. 

 

www.mind.org.uk 

0300 123 3393 



 

There is a lot of help and advice available to help you keep your children safe online. Have a look at the 

Online Safety section of our website for lots of useful information and links  http://www.alverton.org.uk/

website/online_safety_for_families/246722.  Your child’s teacher will also always be happy to talk to you 

about online safety.  

http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722


Free School Meals / Pupil Premium 
 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/ 
 
Registering a child as eligible for free school meals (as described below) means that your child receives 
a free meal every day (though they can, of course, bring a packed lunch should they prefer) but there 
are additional benefits too. Pupil Premium brings more money into the school to help children achieve 
and learn. Children in receipt of the Pupil Premium also receive other benefits (eg contributions 
towards Key Stage 2 camps and funding to use for uniform, music lessons, trips etc). At some times, 
there are further benefits for these children such as food vouchers during holiday times where these 
are given. Please see the Pupil Premium Provision Map in the Pupil Premium section of our website 
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/pupil_premium/172518 or speak to Mrs Gill or Mrs Stacey in the 
office or contact Mrs Simpson who leads our Pupil Premium provision. 
 
The easiest and quickest way to apply for free school meals is online through the Cornwall Council 
website but, if you are unable to do this, you can call the Free School Meals team on 01872 323298 and 
a member of the team will call you back to complete the application over the phone.  
 
A child is eligible for free school meals if their parent / carer (or the child themselves) receives any of 
the following benefits: 
· Income Support (IS) 
· Job Seekers' Allowance (Income-Based) and equal based Job Seekers Allowance 
· Income Related Employment and Support Allowance (ESA-IR) and equal based Employment and 
Support Allowance 
· Child Tax Credit (CTC) with an annual income of less than £16,190 
· Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 
· Guarantee Element of Pension Credit (GPC) 
· Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 (IAA) Support 
· Universal Credit - your household income must be less than £7,400 a year (after tax and not including 
any benefits you get) as assessed by earnings from up to three of your most recent assessment periods 
 
If you are claiming the benefits listed below you are NOT eligible for free school meals, regardless of 
what other benefits / credits are being claimed: 
· Working Tax Credit 
· Contribution-Based Job Seeker's Allowance and / or Contribution-Based Employment and Support 
Allowance 
 
NB All Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 pupils are entitled to receive a free school meal as part of the 
Universal Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM) initiative, regardless of what benefits are being claimed. 
However, some children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 may also have an entitlement to benefits-
related free school meals and it is important to apply for these if you think your child may be eligible. 
 
Registering for free school meals / Pupil Premium is confidential. If you think that your child is eligible, 
we strongly recommend that you contact Cornwall Council as detailed above. Mrs Gill and Mrs Stacey 
in the office will also be able to help you and answer any questions you may have. 
 
Thank you. 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/pupil_premium/172518


DIARY DATES 

Monday 28th April Clubs start 

Tuesday 29th April Swimming starts for Trencrom Group 2 

Monday 5th May Early May Bank Holiday - school & nursery 

closed 

Wednesday 21st-Thursday 22nd May 

6.30pm 

School show - Chitty Chitty Bang Bang 

Please see posters for information about tickets 

Monday 26th – Friday 30th May Summer half term holiday 

Monday 2nd June INSET Day - school closed 

Tuesday 3rd June 

8.30am 

School re-opens 

STARS OF THE WEEK 
Little Foxes  Ralphi for always being kind & sharing  

Little Owls  Amaria for growing in confidence at Nursery 

Kittiwakes  Cleo  Enthusiasm: for fantastic enthusiasm for all her learning this week 

Curlews  Sienna Enthusiasm: for superb writing this week & a lovely positive attitude 

Puffins  Rowan Enthusiasm: for trying really heard with her writing 

Owls   Oscar T Perseverance: for perseverance in using Maths strategies 

Kingfishers  Arthur M Perseverance: for trying really hard to improve his handwriting 

Trencrom  Matilda Enthusiasm: for working really hard this week in all her subjects 

Lanyon  Olympia Enthusiasm: for her fantastic poem about the ocean  

Kerris   Isaac  Responsibility: for his mature attitude & always being so kind   

Bodrifty  Riley  Enthusiasm: for incredible teamwork & sportsmanship at rugby 

Bosigran  Gabija Perseverance: for consistent hard work & great progress 

Kenidjack  Kieran Responsibility: for fantastic work in all areas all year   

Lunchtime Star  Esther S for being so polite & using her best manners 

 


